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Ms Larkins: I do have two comments on the list of exempt CLCs, which is the legal aid 

schemes and services approval instrument. Firstly, not all agencies who should be on the list 

are on the list. I think that is more of an operational issue rather than a policy issue. Secondly, 

even if a CLC is on that list, you are still not exempt from paying the divorce fee.  

CHAIR: In relation to the distinction between an operational issue as opposed to a policy 

issue, is there a recommendation you would be asking the committee to make about including 

more agencies that should be on there but are not?  

Ms Larkins: Yes. We would recommend that the legal aid schemes and services approval 

instrument is reviewed, because not all CLCs that should be on the list are currently on that 

list.  

CHAIR: Could you on notice identify those community legal centres or legal assistance 

providers that are not included but you think should be?  

Ms Larkins: We would be very happy to notify you of Victorian CLCs that are not on that 

list and should be on it. 

 








